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SAFETY SERVICES & LICENSES COMMITTEE 
 

 Regular meeting of the Safety Services and Licenses Committee scheduled for Monday, 

December 2, 2019 was cancelled due to lack of quorum. 

  

Present:                    Councilmember Steven A. Stycos 

                                 Councilmember Christopher G. Paplauskas, Chair 

                      Council Vice-President Michael W. Favicchio 

                       

Absent:                     Councilmember Lammis J. Vargas 

                      Councilmember Edward J. Brady 

                                 Councilmember Kenneth J. Hopkins, Ex-Officio 

 

Also Present:            Councilmember John P. Donegan 

                      Daniel Parrillo, Director of Administration 

                                 John Psilopoulos, Deputy Director of Administration 

                      John Verdecchia, Assistant City Solicitor 

                                 Major Todd Patalano, Police Department 

                      Major Robert Quirk, Police Department 

                      Chief Stephen MacIntosh, Fire Department 

                                 Maria Medeiros Wall, City Clerk  

                                 Rosalba Zanni, Assistant City Clerk/Clerk of Committees 

                                 Heather Finger, Stenographer   

 
            Chair stated that due to lack of quorum this Committee cannot meet.  Councilmembers 

McAuley and Donegan are present, but are not members of the Committee.   

 

            Chair apologized to the members of the public present and stated that all matters will be heard at 

the January 6
th

 meeting at the same time. 

 

            Councilmember Stycos apologized to the members of the public present and stated that there is 

no excuse for not having a quorum.  He stated that Councilmember Hopkins’s wife is quite ill, but there 

are other members of the Council who serve on this Committee and there is still no excuse for not 

having a quorum. 

  

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

      Rosalba Zanni 

      Assistant City Clerk/Clerk of Committee 

 


